Lt. N. J. Meadows, Oliver General Hospital, Augusta, Ga.

Dear Lt. Meadows:

After being absent from the office a few days, I found your letter of October 25 upon returning this morning and appreciated hearing from you so promptly.

Mr. Carter is still in New York, so that is why you could reach neither of us a few days ago. However, I know he would be very happy to talk to you and if when you place a call he is not in Fort Worth, you may reach him at the Ritz-Carlton Hotel in New York.

Colonel and Mrs. Drake spent three days with Mr. Carter in New York, and enclosed you will find an article which appeared in the Sunday Star-Telegram covering an interview with Colonel Drake which might be of interest to you.

I am continually receiving letters from people who have been written by those to whom copies of the pictures you sent Mr. Carter had been sent, asking for sets and we are still sending them out. However, when you feel equal to the task, we would be glad to have a list of those to whom you have written and sent pictures so that we will have a complete list.

If you happen to be in this part of the country, be sure to drop by, as Mr. Carter as well as the writer would be very happy to meet you and visit with you.

With all good wishes, and again thanking you for taking the time to give Mr. Carter such valuable information about his son, I am

Yours very truly,